

## STATE OF MICHIGAN

## GRETCHEN WHITMER

## DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES LANSING

ELIZABETH HERTEL

March 10, 2021

Facsimile 646,417.5967

Aaron Siri Elizabeth A. Brehm Siri/Glimstad 200 Park Avenue, Seventh Floor New York, NY 10166

Re: COVID-19 Facebook Post by MDHHS

Dear M. Siri and M. Brehm:

I have been asked to respond to your March 8, 2021, letter to both the Director and the Chief Deputy Director for Health of the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS). Thank you for bringing your clients' concerns with the MDHHS Facebook post on the COVID-19 vaccines. The MDHHS has reviewed your concerns and has revised its Facebook post. Please let me know if the revised post alleviates your concerns.

Please contact me if you have any additional concerns or questions about the MDHHS promotion of the use of COVID-19 vaccines.

Sincerely,

Matthew H. Rick, Senior Deputy Director

Legal Affairs Administration

Mothew Rick

Michigan Department of Health and Human Services